
Glenview Hills City Government 
Monthly Meeting 
February 8, 2021 

 

Commissioners  Attendance 

Mayor Bryan Schmitt Present 

Landscaping Justin Woodson Present 

Streets & Drainage Emily White Present 

Lights, Signs, & Insurance Brittany Wilson Present 

Law Enforcement & Sanitation Abby Heird Present 

   

Appointed Officers   

Treasurer Maria Hawkins Absent 

Attorney Abigail Green Absent 

Clerk Katie Schmitt Present 

League of Cities Cara Tobe Present 

 

Mayor Schmitt called the meeting to order at 8:05 pm and performed roll call.  He noted the special 

meeting tonight at 9 pm.     

The January meeting minutes were reviewed, no changes were suggested.  Mayor Schmitt made a 

motion to approve the January minutes. Commissioner White seconded the motion. The council voted 

and the January minutes were unanimously approved. 

Mayor Schmitt gave an update on the Cabin Way property development plan.  Previously, the City had 

approved a design plan pre Covid, but the building plan was paused when Covid started.  The plan was 

changed and resubmitted.  The plan consists of a zigzag pattern house structure on two lots that have 

been combined into one lot.  He followed up with Tina at the Department for Local Government and the 

City did receive the police force credit which is approximately $3,000 per year.  He spoke with the LG&E 

residential division about adding an outlet onto a street light at the Lime Road entrance.  LG&E is unable 

to install an outlet there because it is not metered.  He reached out to Randy with Northfield in regards 

to its electric supply for their security cameras.  The City has received several calls from mortgage 

companies in regards to property taxes for refinancing.    

Attorney Report by Abigail Green.  Attorney Green is absent and did not provide a report.   

Clerk Report by Katie Schmitt.  The resident data update sheet has been sent to Cara Tobe as requested.    

Treasurer Report by Maria Hawkins.  Treasurer Hawkins is absent.  Mayor Schmitt noted that he is still 

receiving some City checks to his home address and forwarding them to Treasurer Hawkins.   



Streets and Drainage Report by Emily White.  Commissioner White reported an update on the MSD 

project at Glenview Avenue.  The job was supposed to go out for bid in January but it did not go out.  

MSD needs to relook at the job before it goes out for bid again.  The snow plow bills have been received 

and forwarded to Treasurer Hawkins.  Commissioner Woodson recommended snow plowing Lime Road 

harder in the areas that are shaded by the bamboo because it stays icy on that part of the street.   

Landscaping Report by Commissioner Woodson.  Commissioner Woodson reported that the new 

landscaping rate went into effect this month, and is approximately a $60 per month increase.  The new 

plantings for the island projects should be installed in March.   

Lights, Signs, and Insurance Report by Commissioner Wilson.  Commissioner Wilson doesn’t have a 

report at this time.  Mayor Schmitt will forward the City’s insurance policy, the Eagle Sign installation 

information, and the LG&E report information to her   

Jefferson County League of Cities Report by Cara Tobe.  Representative Tobe discussed the topics from 

the League of Cities meeting.  She noted some of the legislations for the coming year.  Electric car 

drivers are not paying gas tax even though the electric cars still use the roads.  Jefferson County is 

discussing taxing people who drive on the roads but don’t buy gas which effects the MRAF.  The guest 

speaker was a representative from LG&E who discussed lights.  The fee associated with converting a 

street light to LED is $7.37 per month per year for five years.  The LOC also reminded cities to spend 

their CARES money before it is gone.  The speaker for next month’s meeting is the new Metro Chief of 

Police.        

Law Enforcement and Sanitation Report by Abbey Heird.  Abbey Heird did not have any updates to 

report.  She has not received the monthly crime report from Major Schwab yet.  Commissioner White 

noted a post that a resident had made in Nextdoor in regards to a suspicious person which she had 

texted to Jamey.  Major Schwab was going to look into in.     

Mayor Schmitt adjourned the meeting at 8:38 pm.   

 


